Welcome to our 2017-2018 Newsletter, jam-packed full of heart-warming
stories and ways you can help Holly Hedge reach more animals in need...

The largest fundraising eveni
of our calendar, fun Day 2017

is expected lo altract up to
8,000 people and their dogs to
the idyllic flshton Court Estale.

There are extensive attractions that

run on the day including our popular

Fun Dog Show, Photo Entry Cat Show,
Doggie Sprint, children’s activities, Holly
Hedge Doggie Games, refreshments and
agility demonstrations (with the chance
to have a go yourself) — not to mention
our ever popular market place which is
brimming with everything from fine foods
to beautiful art works. With such an
extensive array of attractions, Fun Day is

an event like no other and draws a diverse "

crowd from Bristol, Somerset and the
surrounding areas. :

Turn to page 12 for a
pull-out programme
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Aiiimal Saictvary

Providing shelter from harm and
the promise of a brighter future

Enter our Summer Raffle to be in with a
| chance of winning some great Prizes!

- 1st Prize:

. 2nd Prize: ¢/ -\~

- <..1:/i .- Pet photoshoot
4th Prize:



improvements in the progress of
HH - not least the completion of 25
kennels and 3 long stay rooms with
\ the dogs’ own comfy sofas and
| individual gardens. We have also
created sensory gardens with lots

of interesting things to amuse and
enhance our rescues’ well-being,
including agility equipment and fun
things to capture their interest. This is not

to say there isn’t still a fairly long snagging

list that has to be put right!! But all in all, the new builds hawe the
thumbs-up from our canine rescues.

A3 soon as we are able to obtain quotes and raise enough money,
our rescued felines will also have their accommodation upgraded
to a higher specification. Thanks to the Jean Sainsbury Animal
Welfare Trust granting Holly Hedge £5,000 we have been able
to buy hygienic feline Cat Forts for all our catteries, replacing the
existing very ‘tatty’ and well seratched wooden furniture.,

Jobs for the boys and girls

‘We no longer employ a Head of Fundraising, but we do have an
innovative and enthusiastic Community and Events Fundraiser
who is very pro-active, and has already raised the profile of the
Sanctuary, as well as raising much needed funds.

We also have a new Kennel and Cattery Manager, Sarah Schranz,
who has already proved to be an integral Dbart of HH, although
she only joined us a year ago. Another new member of our team is
Lucinda Pullen who has been with us for just 10 months, but has
settled in well and is getting to grips with the chaotic life of a busy
animal sanctuary. They have both been well and truly thrown in
at the deep end at our busiest time — but seem to be thriving on it!
Both are already a great asset to Holly Hedge.

Rosie Bescoby, an accredited APDT, APBC and CABC Trainer
and Behaviourist has joined us on a part time basis, showing us
lots of new techniques for training and enrichment in the kennel
and cattery areas and the outdoor gardens. As a result we hawve
rehomed several of our long stay dogs - some of which needed
very special and patient owners. Huge thanks must also go to
our staff and volunteers for all the time and effort they put into
the rehabilitation and rehoming process. They have made such a.
difference to these animals’ lives, and given them the chance of a,
much brighter future through their commitment and dedication.

Tina Constance has also been instrumental in using her T Touch
techniques to enhance our rescues’ stay with us and make a,
positive difference.

Twilight years

Many of our long term dogs along with their little “foibles”, as well
as most of our long term felines have been rehomed, including

our golden oldies, semi-ferals, and FIV cats. They have all gone to
amazing homes, thanks to all the extra time and patience staff

and volunteers have given them. I must extend a, special thank-
you to all our lovely volunteer lock-up ladies and gents who
spend their evenings giving our felines individual attention and
lots of cuddles and quality time. We are so very grateful to all our
adopters, but especially the kind people who take into their homeg
and their hearts those who are elderly or terminally ill - but still
have a good quality of life; those who have lost their trust in human
beings because of abuse and neglect; and those with medical or
behavioural problems. These wonderful people restore our faith in
human beings, and give us the strength to carry on - regardless of
the odds against us finding every animal a forever home.

We are so lucky to have staff and volunteers whose dedication
and love for our rescues know no bounds, who devote their lives

to making a difference for the greater good of the animals in our
care. Politics don’t matter, only the animals and I am perseonally so
proud to know them. There are far too many to mention, but you
all know who you are.

We have a dedicated, working team of Trustees, who also only have
the animals’ interests at heart, and through strategic planning are
ensuring the Sanctuary remains a safe haven for the increasing
numbers of animals needing help.

On a sadder note, Janet Temperton has sadly had to resign due to
her husband’s ill health, but we thank her wholeheartedly for her
dedication to HH and her continued support.

Our plans for the future are:

* Revamp our cattery to a higher specification, (which has been
rather a long time coming), and re-roof the cat garden half way
across. Thig will give more shelter from the elements when our
rescued felines are stretching their legs and exploring lots of
interesting things to do.

* Kit out our operating theatre so minor ops can be performed in
situ - far less stress to our rescues as no travelling is involved.

* Use the Meeting Room for more income generating talks and
staff training,

* Source another Charity shop whereby we can sell small items of
furniture, as we made the deeision to close down the Clevedon
shop due to not making encugh profit.

* Employ a part time Corporate/Trust Fundraiser.

Urgently needed is the creation of a quiet office for our Accounts
manager and Fund raiser, so they can carry out their valuable
work in quieter surroundings. The staff room will be refurbished
to accommodate volunteers as well, and the reception and back
office areas will be designed so that we have a bigger area to sell
merchandise. We are so grateful to Steve Copper for volunteering
to project manage this scheme which is already well underway,
and for managing to recruit volunteers, and obtain a lot of the
materials free of charge - which is brilliant!

Right now, Holly Hedge is full to capacity, with a long waiting list of
dogs and cats needing our help. Kitten season is in full swing and
in the last few months we have taken in 52 cats and kittens from 4
multi- cat households, as well as numerous others brought into us.
5o we now have over 100 cats and kittens in our care to find loving
homes for, many needing veterinary treatment and rehabilitation.
And so it goes on, but that’s the nature of the work we have pledged
to accornplish relentlessly.

Holly Hedge has so much to be grateful for - wonderful
volunteers and supporters, amazing staff, Trustees who put
everything into making HH a. better place for our rescues, and
most of all the love and dedication that shines through. HH has so
much positive energy surrounding everything we strive to do. No
matter how much we are up against it, we will survive whatever
life throws at us, because we can never let down the animals who
depend on us, or the wonderful people who believe in us. It is why
we are all here, and why we will still be here for as long as it takes —
and that could be a very, very long time.

Thank you all for your invaluable support.
Pauline Leeson
Founder

Footnote: Phase 1 and 2 of the new office has now been completed,
and our reception and back office will be finished later in the year.




This will be my first article for the newsletter

as your Kennel/Cattery Manager, having been
here a year now! We have had a lot of positive
changes over the last 12 months including the
arrival of our Assistant Manager Lucinda, but
with a new management team in place, we have
both jumped in feet first and are continuously
striving to improve our welfare and enrichment
programmes. The general daily care of all of our
animals and ensuring that Holly Hedge continues
to provide the best possible care and support
for them is what we are most passionate about,
ensuring they are as happy as can be with us
until they finally find their purrfect forever homes.

This year has been extremely busy in the
kennels and cattery with 250 Cats and 198 Dogs
rehomed. These numbers, we are so pleased

to say, include many of our long termers - the
longest being Midnight , our Alsation X, who was
here for nearly four years! Knowing they could
offer the right environment to a dog who might
take a little while to settle, a wonderful couple
visited our Sanctuary looking for one that was
hard to rehome. But from day one, Midnight
took to home life with them like a duck to water...
straight on the couch and snoozing away like
he’s always been there!

Sam, our German Shepherd X, was here for
almost 18 months. His intelligent nature meant
he had excelled at training — even doing some
positive reward based police work whilst he was
with us. Today, his new owners do a wonderful
job continuing his training, ensuring he is well
socialised.

Prince, our Brindle Lurcher, was here for three
years until he was adopted by a wonderful
couple who spent months building a relationship
with him and getting to know his quirks. He
excels in his new home with some behaviour
support from us and is now a different and
fun-loving dog.

Ridgeback X Luna arrived at Holly Hedge as a
puppy and struggled with home life when he was
adopted early into his stay, then came back to
us after a short period. Having never had a real

home, we worried that he might never be able to
settle. However one of our volunteers with time
to give spent months walking him and building
a bond with his other dogs; perseverance and
patience which ensured that Luna now has a
permanent home to call his own.

Other success stories were our dearest Staffy
Dexter, Great Dane Bronson, stunning X breed
Alani, Staffy Oz, Husky X Nicu, Staffy Tyrus,
Labradoodle Rocky and many more — all of
whom had lived with us for many months, before
finding their own forever homes and families.

We haven't just had success with our long term
dogs; we have also seen arise in our longest
resident cats being rehomed. Our beautiful
Batman, who was one of our FIV* cats, finally
found a home. FIV cats live long and happy
lives and we were sad to see him constantly
overlooked because of people’s fear of taking
a cat with a ‘condition’. He sat patiently in his
pen watching the world go by, until finally that
special person came to the rescue. He isn't the
only FIV cat to be rehomed this year; Claude,
Jenson and Allsorts also moved on to loving,
forever homes.

Other rehomed long-termers included some of
our most shy residents, who struggled because
they didn’t come out to say hello to potential
adopters and weren’t overly keen on being
handled. One such was Fox, a very sad looking
boy who was constantly ignored, until one day
someone took a chance and adopted him.
They realised he might always choose to hide
away, but they weren’t put off by that. And how
wrong were we all! He was curious, friendly and
wanting a tickle before the day was out! Other
success stories included Tommy, Snowie and
Sadie, all of whom are now settled and content
in their new homes.

It all just goes to show how important it is to
not judge a cat or dog the first time you see and
meet them in our Sanctuary environment; the
trick is to be patient and take the time to get to
know them. With a wonderful behaviour team
supporting us post-adoption, we continue to

*FIV (Feline Immuno Deficiency
Virus) is a condition similar to
the virus that causes AIDS in |
| humans, although there is NO i
risk of humans contracting AIDS
from FIV infected cats.

have success with animals that may sometimes
have been previously overlooked.

Of course we still struggle to rehome some of
our older dogs and have seen an increase in
pairs of dogs coming in to the sanctuary — mainly
due to their owners becoming unwell, or being
unable to find pet friendly rental accommaodation.
And we have been extra busy this kitten season,
with an influx of lovely mums and their variously
aged kittens, mostly being found in sheds and
gardens: current count 52!

Sadly the majority of these lovely friendly cats
aren’t being spayed or micro-chipped, so end
up straying and getting pregnant. However we
continually try to educate people about the need
for neutering and will always strive to improve
animal welfare in our community.

Whilst these dogs and cats are in our care, we
work hard to ensure that our kennel and cattery
environment is as homely and as enriching as
possible. With the help of corporate volunteers,
we have created some fantastic spaces this year,
including two new sensory gardens, with plants
that have calming properties, interactive games
and feeders, sand pits and paddling pools.
Training plans, activities and interactive games in
their kennels, all help to make our residents’ time
here the best it can be... and we have added
couches and armchairs or raised beds to those
kennels with sufficient space, to make them
more homely.

The highlight of the summer was the arrival of
new cat furniture, thanks to a grant from the
Jean Sainsbury Animal Welfare Trust. It has
made a huge difference, being so much easier
to keep clean and hygienic, and our cats love
the multi hiding spaces and various levels to
climb up and down. The furniture has made an
amazing difference and we can’t thank the Trust
enough.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank
all of our hard working volunteers who help us
every day with our four-footed friends. Their
efforts free up valuable time for staff, allowing

us to focus on improving the lives of our animals
and ensuring they're as happy as they can be.

Thanks for all your continued support and we
can’t wait to take part in Holly Hedge’s exciting
new ventures in the future.

Sawatv Schrawg

Kennel and Cattery Manager




2017 has been both a trying and triumphant year so far. We have said
goodbye to some old faces and welcomed new ones, introduced

new, exciting events to our calendar, turned things up a notch with a
stimulating series of courses and talks, ventured into the realms of
online raffles and more. Holly Hedge is committed to engaging with new
activities and initiatives that will help us grow and reach out to more
animals in need.

Putting the Fun in Fundraising:

As you know, here at Holly Hedge we receive no government or lottery funding and rely heavily

on the kindness of our supporters. That’s why every year we try to create lots more fun ways for
you to be able to support us. This year we have made sure our Events calendar has something for
everyone. Whether it be various fun days and dog shows, runs, abseils, skydives — or even a trek
through Vietnam! — there have been so many ways to get involved. If you would like to chat through
any of our events (or perhaps you have your own fundraising idea?) please give us a call or email
us at: fundraising@hollyhedge.org.uk

With the festive season coming up quicker than the time it takes to eat a mince pie, our festive
plans are already underway. We will be running our calendar competition, where your own beloved
pet can have the chance of becoming a star! We will also be asking for donations to our Christmas
Shoebox appeal — we have been running this appeal for the last few years and have been amazed
by people’s kindness. Your donated shoeboxes full of food and toys for our rescues have made a
huge difference and we are all eternally grateful.

We are so pleased to announce that the new Holly Hedge website is finally up and running. It is
a colourful hub of information on all things Holly Hedge. You can find an up-to-date list of our
rescues, read happy ending stories, buy merchandise in our shop and scroll through our exciting
Events calendar. We would like to say ‘thank you’ to Rocket Media who produced the site for us.

Facehook Fan-tastic:

Those of you who follow us on social media will know that our Facebook page is a really wonderful
platform for Holly Hedge — full of stories of our lovely recues, happy ending stories from adopters,
detailed information on all of our events and more. This year our Facebook following has reached
over 17,000 people — we thank you so much for being a part of this: all of the liking and sharing of
our stories definitely helps us raise awareness more.

Holly Hedge held its first ever online auction earlier this year and what a cracking auction it was!
We had an array of amazing lots, all generously donated by kind individuals and companies. We are
now pleased to announce that we will be making our online auctions a regular event in future. So
keep your eyes peeled on our website and social media and buy, buy, buy! in a very good cause.

On 1% July this year we were over the moon to celebrate our long-awaited kennel launch, for which
we were joined by our Patron, friend and BBC celebrity, Monty Halls. We were also joined by two of
our longest-serving supporters, Terry and Barbara Pavey. The sun shone and it was so lovely to be
able to officially unveil our new kennels.

Edu-paw-cation:

Holly Hedge has always advocated the sharing of animal knowledge and advice from our own
experiences and that of our wonderful team and 2017 saw a fantastic series of talks delivered by
Rosie, our wonderful behaviourist from Pet Sense.

We’re sure you will agree that this year has been a corker and we’re already looking forward to

what 2018 will bring. Keep an eye on our website and social media for regular updates, new

enterprises and WATCH THIS SPACE!
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October 2017

| & Jom Holl Hedge Animal Sanctuary at the
fabulous Hotel du Vin for a

e

e

Price includes:

e A welcome drink

* Luxury 3-course meal

* Professional Murder Mystery

Option to stay overnight for an

extra charge

Book your ticket by emailing
hannah.wozniak@hollyhedge.
org.uk or calling 07858 050248




Poor 7-vear-old Jag
arrived at Holly
Hedge after she
lost the special
human in her life.
Naturally she is
feeling sad and
lonely, but is slowly
beginning to enjoy
the extra attention we

arc giving her. We think
Jag will feel happier again

once she’s in a new home with

lots of love and company. Could you be the
one to bring the sparkle back to this beautiful
girl’s eyes? We really hope she won’t have to
wait too much longer.

DIESEL

Here’s Diesel - we think he is absolutely
fabulous and don’t let his size put you off as he
is a gentle giant with a huge heart to match!
He loves nothing more than having cuddles
and placing his paw gently in your hand! This
lovable lad is 11 years old and really deserves
to be spending his days in a loving forever
home’ where he can be pampered to his heart’s
content — could that be with you? He’d just
love to have someone to share nice walks with
when he’s not gently snoozing the days away!
Diesel is keeping those wondertul loving paws
of his firmly crossed!

Beautiful Betsy arrived
with us as she didn’t

cope well sharing her
home with young

children and she is still
settling in to cattery

life. Betsy does like

a gentle fuss as well

as a nice soft brush to
keep her stunning fur in
tip-top condition. Betsy
needs to be the only petin
a very quict area, as she can be

anxious with sudden noises. Please give
Betsy a chance - she really does deserve it.

Poor little Stan and Eric arrived here as strays,
lost and confused. Stan immediately wanted to
be friends, loves a cuddle and is happy to see
you every day. Eric is nervous of people and
can be a little apprehensive if approached by
strangers. However, now he is gaining trust, he
is becoming more confident and affectionate
and even enjoys sitting on the staffs’ laps, now
he knows them welll It would be wonderful if
these two inseparable [riends could finally find
an adult only home to call their own together,
as they do love each other. It would be heart-
breaking to split them up and we could only do
so if they went to exceptionally caring homes
on the same day.

Rupert is approximately three years old and is
a very sweet and affectionate Jack Russell,
though he can be a little nervous of
new people and surroundings. Once
Rupert has gained your trust he will
be a friend for lifel He enjoys his
walks and toys and would suit a
quiet, adult only home. We have
worked on his social skills with
other dogs and although he can
sometimes be barky on the lead,

he has made some doggy friends
that he happily plays off lead

with. We believe that with a little
more training, Rupert would be a
truly great companion.

Camne Rehabﬂltatmn and Hydmthempy
Referral Centre
Tel: 01761 490944

He has been with us for such a long time now
and we are all really hoping that his “forever
home’ is just around the corner.

Rupert has been with us for such a long time
now and we are all really hoping that his
‘forever home’ is just around the corner.

Our ‘Little Laundry’ Helper!!!

Poppy, our 4-year-old Parsons Jack Russell X, is
a very energetic and smart little dog who likes
to be busy. She’s looking for a special home
with people who can give her the time and
training she needs. She will get into mischief if
left alone and puppy proofing in the home may
be needed! These things aside, she’s such a fun
little lady and help will be given with training
and support to get her settled. She really
deserves a chance at a forever home...could
you be the one to make her dreams come true?




Meet Jet and Karla, a male and female lurcher

MADDIE

Beautiful older girl Maddie, (whose beloved
owner sadly passed away), is a lovely girl with
a big heart and lots of love to give. She keeps
us company in our office, but she would much
rather be spending her days and nights in her
Cf‘orevtr home

Do you think that you might have a special

place for me? If so, please ask one of my carers

if you can meet Maddie...

Cuddles is such a stunning girl with beautiful
big, inquisitive eyes. She’s only a year old and
Jjust loves to play with all her toys! Cuddles
would benefit from being the only pet in the
home, due to her wanting all the attention to
herself. Can you make Cuddles’ dreams come
true? Please come and visit us if you would like
to meet her. Thank you!

duo, five and eight years old; large, loving lap
dogs who like to put paws on shoulders and
give you a cuddle! They love to spoon on their
sofa and laze around but do enjoy walks in the
woods and the great outdoors. A rural setting
would suit them well, though they may chase

small furries! These two are always smiling and

really are a joy! They have proven this with
their very own poem. ...

Henny arrived with us as she wasn’t getting on
with the new baby in the home. She is finding
it a little tough in the cattery at the moment,

but does enjoy a gentle fuss and some playtime.

We feel that she would benefit from being the
only pet with late teens children, as she does
get over excited during playtime.

Can you make Henny happy again?

George and Alfie are two superb 11-year-

old gentlemen who arrived at Holly Hedge
after their owner sadly passed away. They are
looking for a home together where they can
be spoilt and pampered. Naturally they are
feeling a little sad and confused just now and
are missing their home comforts. George and
Alfie are such sweet cats who adore company
and attention and really would make a home
complete. Can you give these very handsome
and sophisticated felines the wonderful home
they deserve? They would love nothing more
than to be welcomed into a cosy new pad.

J0JO & JESS

JoJo and Jess arrived here from a multi-cat
household and are looking for their ‘happy
ever after’ where they can be together as

the only cats in the home. Jess loves human
attention and likes to climb up and lie around
your shoulders whereas JoJo

prefers a more gentle
fuss. This stunning
pair really do have
so much love to
give their ‘purrfect’
home.
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Karniss came 1o live with us in November of 2015,
after I had built a bond with her duving my car
citddling shifts. My heart went out ro her as she bad

been overlooked for so long and just necded someone
with understanding to take her on.

L went off to Australia and Holly Hedge kindly agreed
for my partner, Dave, fo foster Katniss with us,

adopting her soon after. It did not take long for her
to settle in.

She spent a couple of days hiding only emerging from
behind the sofi to eat o go 0 the toilet, but afier Jour
days, she ended up on Dave’s lap looking for fiss.

Katniss always had a habit of lashing out with her
razor sharp claws when she heard a sound she didn
likee or if you moved too quickly It has beerr a long
haut 1o get her to the stage of letting us pick her wp
and fitss her without visk of her scratching and now
she can be an absolure Angel!

We bave moved 1o a house in a quiet village. She has
a cat ﬁp and comes and goes through the day but
mostly just sits on the fence catching the sun whenever

possible. When she is not outside she is keeping the end
of our bed warm.

Katniss loves to play, particulurly after ber dinner
where she thunders backwards and forwards ar the
top of our stairs chasing her fuvourite green ball or
kicking her Kong Kickaroo!

We are 5o pleased to have Katniss. She has settled into
home life with us and proves that even the difficuls

ones deserve a chance. We wouldn's swap her for
the world!

We love Fozzie and he has such a great character, In the
marning he follows me cverywhere, even to the toilet!
until I feed i (even playfully baming my ankles,

if Iin taking too long taking the food vt of the cup-
board). Hell then bave a little play with his toys with

our wardrobe. Iy the evening he comes and sits with ns
in the lonnge. On top of the sofa is his favourite place
bt hell ofien move to my lap for a cuddle and a brush.
Thank you for helping us adopt such a ficb cat and.one
who has fitted in with us brillansd), :

Jackson

In memory of Jackson who passed
away on 9th November 2016 who
was very much loved and whose

wonderful owners felt very lucky to
have had him.

R.L.P. beautiful boy.

This is the story Jackson wrote for us
with the help of 12-year-old Minnie:

[ was found wandering in Basingstoke three days
before Christmas 2014. I don't know why I was
lost in the world with no one to love me but

I was. Basingstoke dog pound found me and took
me in. When I went to see the vet there, I was so
old and thin that they said there was no

hope for me....

Holly Hedpge heard about me and gave me a
second chance. They were so kind to me because
they sent me straight to a foster home where T
was loved back to health. It was very confusing
for me because the foster home I went to had rwo
dogs there, both called Millie.

Six days before Easter Sunday, I was adopted by
a kind and loving, forever famil

They always

give me whatever I need. I love going camping
with my family because they always take me
everywhere.

T am so grateful for everything Holly Hedge has
done for me and to the foster family for belping
me to get back to health. Withous their care, I
would not be here for my forever family. Even
though I am old, I still love walks and playing
with my rope toy. Thank you again,

Holly Hedge.
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Settled them in nicely

Well, so far so good. The family T adopted seem
reasonable so Il probably keep them. Theyve got
a cat to keep me entertained but really it increases
the number of places I can sleep.
Multum in parve, or “much in little”
Like most pugs, I still have the ability to turn fuull size
huimans to gibbering idiots and have had one approach
me saying “Ob lovely Puggy Dog Dog” which gets a bit
embarrassing really as there were other dags in the cafe
at the time.
Theyve got me a sort of coat thing which [ should wear
when out in the rain, how daft are they?
M, in the rain- I don't think so.
Theyve got me a lovely dog bed in the batl with
cushions to sleep or at night, how daft ave they?
Me, in a dog bed — I dow't think so.
Theyve got me a normal dog guard to keep me in the
boot area of the car, how daft are they?
Me, in the boot- I don't think so.
They take me for walks and dont expect me to stop
when I meet peaple, how daft are they?
Me, heep walking — I don't think se.
They want me to be quict when little birds [y into the
garden, how daft are they?
Me, allow birds in the garden- I dont think so.
Theyue already got a cat whe thinks shes the boss
because shes older, how daft are they?
A cat as the boss- apparently I do think so!
Since I dor like getting my battomn cold [ve found a

great use for those things on the end of peoples legs. The
good thing is theyve all gor them so if the family arent

sear il do it with strangers, including the girl in the
Nailsea Hotly Hedge shop!
So, all in all theyre doing OK, so I think we could

consider my adaption of this family as  happy ending.

Our little Fox or fusser” as weve affectionately
nicknamed him, has blossomed since we brought him
home in November of last year.

At first he was very shy and was biding in the corner,
but as time went on he became more and more confident
and now theres nowhere he won't venture — making

sure rhzzr, ne mdatter w!’ﬂ.at room you go into, yuzf.'?'e HEVET
unaccompanied.

As a big fan of the game” tripping bazard” he also loves to
play up and down the stairs with the greatest love of his
life, a bright green mouse, named, “mousey” (zero points
[for creativity).

A solid four months on and even with mousey missing
:.:fbat, ear and tail, Fox wont even look in another toys
direction.

Fox used to be scared of the bright shiny magic box in the
laungﬂ so ﬁUﬂl‘tldeSt fit i [hf daarw@y Jo ht’ fﬂlﬂ,rd ﬁf
near us, but now be is king of the couch potatoes, sitting
with us whenever we're TV watching in the lounge. We're
unsure as to what bis favourite programme is but were
preity sure he’s as excited as we are for the new series of
First Dates.

Unbappy with the job that our own shower gel or soap
does, he likes to give us a good clean, until his own
exacting standards have been met and we all look as
purrfect as be does. This may leave our skin raw and dry,
but Fox assures us that this is ﬁJ? the best, :f we ever fmpe
to achieve the high standard of cleanliness that he does.

If it wasnt for all of the story reading, patience and love
he received while he was at Holly Hedge, we wouldn'’t be
as happy or as clean as we are now, so thank yeu xxx

Meg

My name is Meg and its fair to say

Lhave a new home and In here 1o Stz
Lriay be older but Tm lots of fun

Lenjoy play and cuddles with 7y new mum.

She fell in love with me dow's you know
The moment she sauw my website photos,
But now that she has me its cortain Jor sure
Lhave her love far greater and more.

1 1ol M’ world with love and Joy
W bave grear fun with my squeaky toys
Euen in the garden Playing with fos
Iin really happy in my new digs.

Fiesh aiv and new places to walk

1 bave my free choices to walk rest or play

At my own pace every day

Tin patient with Mum because she needs me 70 be

We go ot in the car and find lots to do and see,
1 have lots of friends and ity grear for me

Lots of adventures, new places to see.

Mum gets support from really great friends

Which makes a big difference t us both in o Positive way
Sa much fin throughout eur dlety,
Support is important in our weekly routine

From great friends their bindness does oy go unseern,
;

For Mumm and I are really laucly we fnow

Without it things would be very different and so

1o all at Holly Hedge whe made onr dreams come true
And 19 all who support us we thank you all too.

When Dad gers home bes such 4 tease
He adds mare fun - I wag my tail and say lets play please,




Mareh 2016 - the firse ime Carl and 1 mer Alani the
clumnsy, pointy-eared, fox-tasled staffy X who would
eventually join our family in August. Whenever we
visited the sanctuary (most weekends), Carl would make
2 becline for Alani's kennel where she would press herself
against the door; wag ber tail fauriously, and smile her big
staffy smile. We wasted, every week siure we were going o
see the reserved sign on her door, sure that the right family
would meer and fall in love with her like we had. Little
Jid we lenow that shed alveady met the right family

The first feww days were both wonderfil and extremely
difficult and we felt overwhelmed and panicked when

ber first walk turned into a series of barks, grow!s and
lunges at everything. I rang Holly Hedge in tears, terrified
it we had faken on o0 much. Holly Hedge arranged
for Rosie, animal behaviourist, to come and see Alani.
She explained simple, effective methods we conld use to
keep her calmer. Following Rosies advice and learning

1o adapt to Alanis needs has been tough at times.
However, watching her begin to velax and gain
confidence has been the most amazing Journey
for all of us.

Weve now had Alani for 10 months, she &
doesi’t bebave perfectly but is learning

to play and secialise with other dogs.
She's been to the beach, climbed bills in
Wides, anel spent many days siretched out
contentedly in front of the fire. She has so
much love to give and believes herself to
be the perfect lapdog.

Tivo months ago we couldn’t get a sitter and
she came with us to visit my friend who has a
beautifiil daughter with autism. I was worried
bt this meeting, almest cancelling it because of
Alanis sheer size, strength and clumsiness. But Alani
was patient and gentle, placing her paw softly on e
seven year olel’s hand and sitting by her side even though
ber head was being patied a little to0 hard .

Your local
vet surgery

Alani s challenging, but more importantly Alani is
affectionate, loving, hilarious, intelligent and beantiful.
She had a bad start to ife and then spent a long tite in
Bennels, as many staffieslstafly crosses sadlly da. We imtend
to give her the most amazing forever hame. We want ro
encouTige everyone considering gerting 4 dog o visit a
rescute, ot a breeder, and, to consider & staffy. Just look at
this irresistible smile. ..

Call us: 0117 942 4243
Visit: vets4pets.com/bishopston



TRIBUTE TO DAVE PULLEY

It was such a shock to hear the heart-breaking news that Dave had passed away so
suddenly, and the sadness was overwhelming for all of us at Holly Hedge who loved
and respected him. Dave was such an amazing and wonderful man who did the animal

kingdom proud - a real champion and unsung hero for those who had no voice.

Dave could always be depended on to answer calls for help at any time of the day or night
if an animal was involved, and so many people admired and adored him for his total and
unwavering commitment. He has been a saviour to Holly Hedge on numerous occasions
over the years - nothing was ever too much trouble where animals were concerned, and
his dedication knew no bounds.

He will be greatly missed by all who knew him, and our hearts go out to Rose and his
daughters Claire and Helen. They all shared his love and compassion for animals, and as a
family were united in helping him make such a difference to their lives.

" Dave is a legend and will never be forgotten for all his work helping domestic pets and
wildlife - it was a real privilege to have known this great man.

A Festival, Tail

This year the huge three-day Volksfest
festival was held in fields by Long Ashton,
just down the road from Holly Hedge Animal
Sanctuary. The area was filled with cars
and campers, loads of stalls, thousands of
festival-goers and lots of all-night partying.

he could take it for a walk. Apparently this
had happened a few times Huring the day,
except this time the trader had no intention
of returning the poor dog.

Instead he went around the show,
desperately trying to find someone to help.
He eventually came across the dog agility
team, which was demonstrating at the show
- and they took the dog into their care whilst
they tried to establish who was giving it away
and why. An agility team member spoke to
the Event organisers, who suggested they
ask at our Holly Hedge stand for help. And
of course we jumped into action, taking this
little dog into our care.

As the festival had kindly offered to raise
funds for us, their local charity, we were
invited to take some of our residents down
for a parade. Proudly wearing their ‘adopt
me’ coats, we headed with some of our dogs
down to the show. It was such a hot day

that we didn’t want to stop too long, but our
mixture of Greyhounds, Lurchers, Staffies,
Shih Tzus, a Westie and a Japanese Akita, all
received plenty of attention, with our dogs

Back at the Sanctuary, we scanned his
on their best behaviour.

microchip in case he was stolen property

What no one bargained for was that we
would arrive with ten dogs and leave with
eleven! But our idea of maybe finding one
of our dogs a home, turned into a rescue
mission for a very sweet 18-month-old
Springer Spaniel called Blaze.....

During the festival, a trader had spotted this
little black dog tied to a post at a car boot
stall, with a large cardboard sign saying....

FREE..To a good home..

springer x staffie, 18 months old,
vaccinated, micro-chipped, neutered,
black & white, boy

As the dog sat tethered to the post in the
blazing hot sun, it became more and more
distressed as it was talked over and stared
at by passing punters. Eventually a fellow
trader who had watched the event unfold,
realised the horrors that could face this
lovely dog if it fell into the wrong hands
during a show attended by thousands of
people. So he asked the dog’s owners if

and confirmed that his name was Blaze,
before attempting without success, to
contact his owners. Meantime, Holly Hedge
volunteers searched the showground for
clues... and the owners were eventually
located!

Sarah, our K ‘Manager théniaiked
to them aboug why they were giving Blaze
away and they explained that the dog -
which was still a bouncy puppy, needing
plenty of exercise — couldn’t be regularly
walked, as they weren’t well enough to do
it. Yet it hadn’t occurred to them that tying
their pet to a post, along with a cardboard
sign offering to give him away, wasn’t the
best solution.

In fact the owners were oblivious to the
very real danger they had exposed this
sweet little dog to. What if the wrong sort
of person - perhaps even a child - had just
taken him away? At the very least, he might
have ended up abandoned somewhere, or
taken into a home which wasn’t suitable for

his particular needs; at worst, h :
ended up as dog bait at one of the 1
illegally run dog flghtS"

area, but had notheen offere
space, so instead had decided s
of rehoming Blaze. At which p

Blaze could easily
fate at the hands t
instead, he was
And he was such
that it’s no sur E
a truly loving, happy home with responsible,
caring owners, in no time at all....



Sunday 3 September 2017, Ashton Court
Holly Hedge Fun Day 2017 Programme

Fun Day timetable

Furry Foto

Doy Show classes & approximate
tlimetahle

11am Fun Day OPENS! comnetlt“"“
11am Dog Show registration open

Cutest Kitten/Puppy
11am Furry Foto Competition registration opens (cats or dogs aged 1 year
11.30am | The Holly Hedge Dog Parade and under)
12pm The Dog Show starts Best Rescue (from any rescue)
1.30pm Dog Agility Display Best Golden Oldie
2.30pm Furry Foto Competition registration shuts for judging \catsiondepsiageaitiee .over)
3.30pm Furry Foto Competition winners announced! g Egz’;ggfi r?ngS?:gtPoerrZ%gahty
3.55pm Best Dog in Show announced showing off his/her
4.00pm  |Event Ends personality)

5 My Cat or Dog and Me
(cats or dogs and their
owner/s)

6 Best Cat or Dog in Show

All entries cost £2 per class and you must
be registered to take part in a class.

To enable us to keep to the timetable as
best we can please be at the Dog Show
Rinag 10 minutes prior to the start of your
class. All timings are approximate — please
listen out for announcements throughout
the day. You can enter as many classes
as you like. If you and your dog win your

12.00pm Cutest Puppy (up to 1 yr old) (all winners from all the other
12.20pm Golden Oldie (8 yrs plus) categories will be entered into
this class automaticall
12.40pm Loveliest Lady Y)
: All entries cost £2 per class and you must
1.00pm Most Handsome Chappie fill out a registration form to take part. You
T ; ; can enter as many classes as you want but
1.20pm Child’s Best Friend (child 14yrs & under) you will need to enter an individual picture
: ; for each class. The winner of each class
1.40pm Waggiest Tail will automatically be entered into The Best
2 OOpm Shiniest Coat Cat or Dog in Show class; only the winner
: from each class is eligible for Best Cat or
2_20pm Most Beautiful Eyes Dog in Show. Our Judges’ decision is final.
2.40pm Dog Most Like Its Owner
3.00pm Best Rescue (from any rescue!)
3.20pm Best in Show (winners of all the previous classes will
automatically be entered)

class you will be automatically entered
into The Best In Show Class; only the
winner of each class is eligible for The
Best in Show Class. Our Judges decision
is final.




It costs over £1,687 a day to run Holly Hedge and our annual veterinary bills
alone are over £90,000. ;

We receive no funding from the government or National Lottery and rely on
the generosity and goodwill of our supporters to keep our kennel and catter
doors open. It is a continuous struggle for us to raise these funds but it is
vital that we do so to ensure that we are able to provide help to the ever-
increasing number of homeless animals in need.

How can you help?

There are so many different ways that you can help Holly Hedge and here are just a few
of them...

* Buy a raffle ticket in our Summer raffle. Tickets are available to buy at the
Sanctuary, in shops, over the phone or even online.

e Sponsor a kennel or cat pen. Perhaps your company would like to sponsor one or
perhaps you would like to sponsor one in memory of a loving pet?

¢ Volunteer. From helping at collections to assisting with events the volunteering
possibilities are endless

e Attend one of our events. We have something for everyone from dance events to
Murder Mysteries and our fabulous annual Fun Day at Ashton Court

¢ Take part in a challenge event. From marathons to abseils we have something for
everyone.

e Take your challenge overseas! Perhaps you would like to try the London to Paris
cycle or trek the Sahara?

* Fundraise at work. Perhaps you would like to hold a coffee morning or consider us
as your Charity of the Year?

* Fundraise at school. Hold a school dance or dress down day.

e Give a collection tin a home or help us at one of our collections.

* Register to help at one of our supermarket collections or bag packs.

e Check out our Amazon wish list where you can purchase a gift for our animals

* Leave a gift in your will. Leave a legacy and help us give homeless animals that
second chance.

e Leave a gift in memory. Perhaps you would like a plague in one of our kennels or
cat pens in memory of a loving pet? Or sign up to our new Paws for Thought scheme.

e Set up your own fundraising event. We will support you on your fundraising journey
and provide you with a great pack to help you.

e Sign up to our Lottery where you can support us whilst also being in with a chance
of winning some great cash prizes.

e Purchase our Carer for the Day Experience where you will get to work hands on
with the animals and learn what life is like as part of team Holly Hedge!

There are so many ways to support us and together we can make a real
difference to the lives of these wonderful animals. If you would like more
information on how you can support Holly Hedge, please contact our
Community Fundraiser Hannah and she will be more than happy to help.
Email her on: hannah@hollyhedge.org.uk




Text to Donate en{-f & J(,he T’O[H hE)dqe

Donating to Holly Hedge

could not be easier with H 2 _ CT’I”Q Jt.h‘lla.g C’a. lf’ﬂ d'ar

our campaign text code.

Text HHAS12 followed ! 1 . COD’]P e‘LH'-Ion

by your donation amount ] ‘
to 70070 to donate to . 4 i Once again we will be running our

Holly Hedge and make a 4 Holly Hedge calendar campaign —a
difference today. : o

LTS i competition to make your pampered
' pooch or feline friend one of the stars
of our 2018 Holly Hedge calendar.

To take part, please make a donation
(suggested amount is £3) and submit
your photo to the comments section
of the post at the top of our Facebook
page. The 12 pictures with the most
likes at the beginning of October will
then feature in our 2018 calendar.
Winners will receive a copy of the
calendar along with a certificate!
Please be sure to include your name
and contact information with your
donation as anonymous ones cannot
be accepted.

We are now stocked up with
various colours and sizes of our
lovely Holly Hedge hoodies and
t-shirts, all proudly donning the
Holly Hedge logo. Please pop in to

ll“l,l,‘r ll l-*:])(;lg the S-,Ianctuary 9rfgive u'.s a call or
ll()()])]]ijs I‘Nl) email for more information.
'l‘-S l‘lll{TS T-shirts = £10 » Hoodies = £20

TS

Our festwe tmas cards are m stock and
‘on sale in the shops and at the

| and they are pn _ed at &3 per pack
‘with all profits going dlrectly to
‘Holly I-Iedge. Please drop by to buy
| -~ pack. -

: :If you aren’t local, you can order
| by phone on 01375 474719 or
mathe Websﬂ;e. S




Kim just can’t stop running for
Holly Hedge!

‘] Kim Urwin-Nash is currently preparing and training for -
‘\ not her first, second or third, but her FOURTH run

for Holly Hedge!

|

{ Kim is going to be taking part in the iconic Bristol Half Marathon
| this September and will be fundraising for Holly Hedge in this
sponsored event.

“This is my fourth half marathon for Holly Hedge. On my first, which

was Bath 2016, | raised £275. This year, on my second in Bristol,

| raised £250 and on my third in Bath, | raised £207. The three things

I most love in life are family, animals and running and on race day
these three things come together!”

We are so grateful to have amazing
people like Kim supporting our

~ cause and we wish her all the best
. in the upcoming race.

If you would like to take part in
~ a running event, please give
- us a call or email

| We will be sending thrill-seekin  skydivers
the dizzying heights of 10,000 feet for the jump
of a lifetime. e

| No previous experience is required‘a

- attached to an instructor who is in complete
control of your jump throughout so all you'll
to do is kickback and enjoy the ride. The jump”
itself will be officially adjudicated too so you’ll be
able to tell everyone you know you are a certified
world record breaker!

You can choose to take part in a skydive at any
time of the year, at various airfields.

~ Email hannah@hollyhedge.org.uk for more
~ information or to book and receive your skydive
fundraising pack.




Many dogs show unwanted behaviours, whether they have come
from rescue backgrounds or not. The likelihood of an individual dog
exhibiting behaviour issues is down to both ‘nature’ (genetics) and
‘nurture’ (life experiences).

Sometimes behaviour ‘problems’ are completely normal behaviour from a dog’s perspective,
but are unwanted from a human perspective. For example, digging is a natural behaviour for
dogs, but the owner may not want the dog to dig in the garden. Other times, owners expect
a dog to be able to do something that is not actually natural behaviour, for example being left
alone in social isolation all day, which may give rise to unwanted behaviours.

However, at other times expression of a behaviour problem is a symptom of pain, iliness or
an emotional disorder. In other words, there will be an underlying motivation which causes
the dog to act in a certain way. It may be a response to something that is present in the
environment, or a learned behaviour to something that happened in the past. In this instance,
the dog will automatically resort to a certain type of behaviour when presented with situations
that trigger a ‘memory’ of the thing that previously induced a reaction.

Whenever any animal exhibits a behavioural problem, the first port of call is always the vet.
Some illnesses will cause certain unwanted behaviour, whilst pain or illiness will reduce a
dog's ability to cope with life and stressful situations.

When a dog feels frightened of something, it has various behavioural options to try to
increase distance from the scary thing. Dogs will typically try not to use aggression because,
in the dog community, this would lead to a risk of injury. However, when other behavioural
strategies appear to be ineffective, dogs will resort to aggression in an attempt to repel

a threat. They then learn that aggression is a successful strategy and start to use it more
frequently, instead of other behavioural options.

Socialising Your Puppy

If the parents of a puppy appear fearful or aggressive in any way, the puppies are likely to
inherit genes that make them more likely to exhibit fearful behaviours (or they may have learnt
these behaviours from their parents). This is why it is always so important to meet the parents
of any puppy you are interested in purchasing!

Anything a puppy is not exposed to during approximately its first 14 weeks of life, is more
likely to make the animal fearful when it does eventually encounter the issue or experience.
This is known as the ‘sensitive period for socialisation’. This means that it is important to
socialise your puppy to a variety of dogs and humans during this time, and to expose it to
anything non-social that it is likely to be exposed to during its lifetime. However, it is also
really important that anything that the puppy does encounter during this sensitive period,

it finds positive. It has become very common for new owners to attempt to ‘socialise’ their
puppies by putting them into situations that a puppy is likely to find overwhelming and so
won’t be a positive experience for it (e.g. ‘Puppy parties’ which involve all the puppies having
a free-for-all with unregulated rough-and-tumble play, or taking a puppy to the kid’s school
drop- off and being swarmed by excitable children). Socialisation that is too intense can be
highly damaging and fearful responses can develop.

A single, intensely fear-inducing event can be enough for a dog to exhibit fear responses in
similar situations long-term and the dog will likely begin to generalise its fear. For example,

if a dog initially had a negative incident with a black Labrador on a walk, it first might start to
show a fear response towards black Labradors. Then it might begin to exhibit fear of other
breeds of black dogs when it notices them in the distance. Add fo this another event — such
as the dog experiencing a bouncy, exuberant black terrier — and it will then start to show fear
of terriers and so on.

When fears have already developed, it's essential to avoid encountering the fear-inducing
situation until you can deal with the problem using an appropriate behavioural programme,
given to you by a reputable behaviourist. This is because the more often you allow the dog

to be scared by something, the more scared the dog will become and the more ingrained

the fear. Avoidance is definitely the best policy to prevent the problem from getting worse,
although the fear won't disappear on its own and behavioural training will be necessary under
the guidance of the behaviourist.
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referraE to a reputable behaviour counsellor.

Looking f ecent behaviourist can prove a real mlnefleid s ce Iack of regulation
in the industry means anyone can currently call themselves one with
show qualifications. Any good, skilled behaviourist will not need to use any methods of
punishment, or |n5|;st that you use outdated dominance reduction programmes when
treating your dog. Don’t choose a behaviourist who doesn’t require a referral from your
vet — the vet is responsible for the health and welfare of your dog and must be happy
with your behaviourist’s methods. In addition, depending on what the problem is with
your dog, your behaviourist may need to work with your vet if medication is required.

If you are unsure abol hat to look for in a trainer or behaviourist,
please contact us and we can provide you with relevant information or

recommendations of local professionals who will be able to help you and
your dog.



Once again our VE Day dance was a great success — after last year's sell-out event we opted for a bigger,
venue - Princes Hall, Clevedon - and still managed to bring in a full-house and raise a record breaking
£2,764.28 for Holly Hedge on the night. Ginny Matchwick also organised an auction to run alongside
the VE Day event which raised a staggering £2,481.50 making a grand total for the whole VE Day theme,
an AMAZING £5,245.78.

This was the 5% VE Day dance now as it has just become such a popular part of our annual calendar with
people enjoying it so much and returning year-on-year. The 40s theme seems to really draw in the crowd!

Guests got their creative heads on and dressed up in soldier and pilot costumes as well as other traditional
attire reminiscent of the 1940s era.VVe were joined once again by the fantastic |7 piece Thornbury
Swing Band who helped our guests dance the night away.

There were ration bags (free with entrance ticket), containing all sorts of tasty treats kindly donated and
made up by By Victoria Catering and sponsored by Hartley SAS Pensions. We even had|940s
style Kit Kats, homemade jams and rationed chocolate on sale. There was also a raffle and vintage pop-up
hair salon with thanks to Tanika Solan of Bath Academy of Media Make-up for guests to have
a 1940s style hair makeover before taking to the dance floor.

Our Normandy Veteran, Reg Charles was in attendance as usual, and he enjoyed an actor take on the
role of a young Reg just back from the war alongside a few other 40s characters based on real people -
they mingled with the guests as well as doing some sketches on stage.

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to everyone who attended along with our fabulous staff
and volunteers that helped make the event happen: Victoria Duffield from By Victoria Catering
and Denis of SAS Hartley Pensions, Nicola Bendall, Valerie Hoare, Jacqui Nelson, Nicky
Leeson, Dianne Stephens, Kate Donnelly (for volunteering on the night and providing milk), Pip &
Simon Sharp and Sandy Bingley.Also, the amazing actors who really got into the swing of things - Kate
Williams who played Ethel, Anna MacArthur (Irene), Andy Burgess (young Reg), Michaela Candice
Murthwaite (Betty), Lee Kemp (spiv), Theresa Roche (Mme Virot), Tim Ball (Winston Churchill) and
Philip Sherwood who played the piano and co-taught the dance lesson with Theresa, Layla Sidwell of
FStart Photography took some fabulous photos of the event too. Michael Kelly for coming along to sell
his memoirs of life in Bristol during the war. Huge thanks to all the artists and everyone who donated to the
auction and raffle and all the lovely people who made jam and cakes too! Roy Cleeve for lending us his
sculpture of the evacuues. Stage Style Costumes for giving us a discount on outfit hire. Local Pages and
Ken Simpson for providing tea, coffee and sugar.

We would also like to say a special thank you to Tania Taber and Ginny Matchwick who excelled
themselves in organising a fantastic event in aid of Holly Hedge.

STOP PRESS + STOP PRESS + STOP PRESS * STOP PRESS * STOP PRESS + STOP PRESS * STO

Next Year’s VE Day is being held again in Prince’s Hall Clevedon on Friday 18th May 2018
(see poster to right). We are hoping to have a small fashion show to bring you ideas on |7
how to ‘do’ the 40s look, as well as actors taking part. There will be the usual high-ener
dancing, the Thornbury Swing Band and much, much more. Tickets will be on sale around
March time next year — so buy early to make sure you have your ticket for this fun,

40s experience!

nea@yahoo.co,ukc (Tan;
Wick@gmalt.com (c;;m(;?nm}




This year’s Newfoundland Water
Rescue took place on 15th July
at Portishead Marina, during their
Festival on the Quay event.

The wonderful Newfoundland Friends
supported us for another fantastic event. Their
team took a group of brave participants out
onto the water, where they gamely jumped off
the boat to be ‘rescued’ and taken back to
shore by the lovely Newfoundland dogs.

\We are pleased to announce that the event
raised over £3,000 for Holly Hedge and one of
our young participants, Isaac Pawsey, even
received a Blue Peter badge for his efforts!

Above: Flax Bourton putrnls

For all your design needs at a
reasonable cost:

* logos © stationery * posters

* brochures * leaflets « adverts

* brochures * exhibition stands

* newsletters « wedding stationery

Contact Tania on:
T:07989 945980
E: herbie.inca@yahoo.co.uk

Thank you to all our wonderful friends, staff and supporters! As always we could not
do the work we do without the kindness of you all.

Here are just a few thank you’s of late (we wish we could fit you all inl)....

Our wonderful team of volunteer collectors, led by the lovely Dianne Stephens who
does so much for the Sanctuary. Their dedication and smiley faces whilst shaking
Holly Hedge buckets help to raise thousands of pounds for the Sanctuary each year.
We cannot thank Dianne and her volunteers enough for their support. We would also
like to thank the various supermarkets and other locations for letting us collect on
their premises.

A huge thank you to Barratt Homes Bristol Division who chose Holly Hedge as
their charity of the year and raised an amazing £10,000 through various fundraising
activities — this money is such a massive help to us, we can’t thank them enough.

Thank you to Ruff Hounds for organising this year's Grufts at the George Hotel.
Grufts: Fun Dog Show and the dog-themed quiz raised an amazing £420.20 for Holly
Hedge Animal Sanctuary.

Thank you to all of you who came along and supported these events - giving
generously and enduring the rain! Thanks to all the fabulous local businesses who
also supported the event.

We would like to say a special thank you to all our wonderful volunteers who made
yet another successful Bark in the Park event come to life. Especially our wonderful
volunteer organiser Jenny Green who co-ordinated the event, putting in endless
hours of her time to make sure everything was perfect for its successful second year.
\We are over the moon to announce that we raised an amazing £800!

Thank you to the lovely pupils at Flax Bourton School, who kindly collected and
donated lots of wonderful items for the animals in our care.

Thank you to Phil Girdlestone Photography for hosting a.n array of events in aid of
Holly Hedge and raising hundreds of pounds for our recues.
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photography
DOG PORTRAITS

Photo Shoot & 7 x 5” framed print

ONLY £20

Proceeds to Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary

Find out more:
http://m.philgirdlestone.co.uk/HH

e vets

24 hour Animal Hospital

Portishead’s only Veterinary Hospital
We're always here for poorly pets!

- Weekday opening 8.00am - 8.00pm
- Appointments 7 days a week
» 24 hour hospital & emergency care

t. 01275 847400

| f find us on Facebook

www.valevets.co.uk
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Ladies Pamper

evening

on Monday 9th October at 7.30pm
in aid of Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary

at Pill Memorial Club, 1 Lodway, Pill,
Bristol BS20 0ODH

Treatments including: Indian Head Massage » Mini facials
« Mini pedicures « Bowen therapy » Table Top Thai massage
« Hot stone therapy.

Sunday 17th Septembe
(Bower Ashton Entrance)
Tlam till pm

Stalls including: Partylite candles « Stella and Dot « Younique
« Neals Yard Remedies » Jewellery and more!

There will be a raffle, tombola, cakes, tea & coffee and the bar will be open

incl.a giass of

HOLLY HEDGE
Wild Country Lane, Barrow Gurney, Bristol B548 3SE Aiiimal Sahctvary

from harm and

Tel: 01275 474719 - www.hollyhedge.org ik » reg charity No: 284606 s pisteies GTR Ao AR

HoLLy HEDGE
Admal Sactuary

Take part ina aponsored 7lbaeil

Dog First Aid’

@ dog-first-aid.com
@ info@dog-first-aid.com
2 07597905632

SPONSORED BY HOLLY HEDGE ANIMAL SANCTUARY BRISTOL | throughou the year

- This exhilarating activity will really test your nerve! By controlling

— =  your own descent with back-up from a professional instructor, you
FI rst nl d  will be rewarded with an unforgettable experience. Just don’t forget
. to stop and look at the iconic view!

Uphill Quarry venue is located in the village of Uphill a few miles from
Weston-Super-Mare. This is a great abseil venue down a very high
slightly overhanging cliff face approximately 35 - 40 meters high!

No previous abseiling experience is necessary fo take part in this
exciting activity and it is suitable for most ages, abilities and
fitness levels.

Deposit: £35 « Minimum sponsorship: £150

If you would like more information on taking part in a sponsored
abseil in aid of Holly Hedge please email
hannah.wozniak@hollyhedge.ors.uk

If you are part of a large group why not ask about our fun-filled
adventure days which can incorporate abseiling, climbing and
canoeing?

Please also contact us if you would like to organise an abseil in a
different location, perhaps even host an abseil down your

office building!

Are you a dog owner, @
handler, trainer, walker,

boarder or rescuer?




This year we welcomed a brand new event to our Holly Hedge
Calendar - the first ever Holly Hedge Fashion Show!

The event was kindly organised by one of our long standing volunteers Pip Sharp and her wonderful
team of volunteer assistants.

The show took place on 7th April at the Long Ashton Community Centre and showcased an array
of specially designed garments made by our wonderful team of designers and worn by our fabulous

models.

We cannot thank Pip and her team enough for the efforts they put in to making such a successful
and flawlessly run event — all tickets sold out and the event raised an amazing £1420.45 for the
animals in our care.

' A special thanks to Sarah and Alice (Long Ashton Community Centre), Terry Ashley (Saun_d and
Lighting), Joe Chapman (Master of Ceremonies), Kirsty Dillow (Bar), Alison Evans (Bar), Lis Jones
(Refreshments), Dianne Stephens (Refreshments), Angela Puddy (Hair), Sally Bracey almd her
Team (Hair & Make-Up), Jacqui Nelson (Tombola/Raffle), Nicky Leeson (HH Merchandise), Tanya
Marriott (SoleLution), Ben Krekorian (Pack-down) and of course all of the designers, models and
the wonderful team of organisers; Ginny Matchwick, Poppy Jenkins, Emma Davies, Jenny Green
and of course Pip Sharp!

The event attracted quite a bit of press and local writer Melanie Sews kindly wrote the following blog.

The Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary is a local charity that takes in homeless animals and,
where possible, finds their forever homes. | saw on Facebook that they were holding a
fundraising fashion show and | really wanted to go — that kind of thing is right my street!

The show was held in a local community centre and was absolutely packed with people
when | arrived, | was lucky to find a seat albeit in the back! There were also stalls selling
various goodies around the outside of seating area; the catwalk started on the stage and ran
down the middle of the seating area.

The show was split into three sections, the first featured clothes from the Holly Hedge
charity shop, the second had garments made by the Gordano Sewing School and the third

section showcased garments made or upcycled by local designers. The outfits shown were
available to buy as well.

| believe the models were local men, women and children from the area and | thought they
all did really well. I can imagine how daunting it must be to walk out into a packed room, all
eyes on you, when you're not used to that kind of thing — yeeaah, scary!!

During an intermission, | spotied a couple of my teachers from when | was at college,
studying a fashion course. | hadn’t seen either of these ladies since | left college, 10 years
ago yet they looked exactly as | remember them. Caroline’s face when she saw me was a
picture, it was funny that she could remember my surname but not my first name! I’'m not
sure if Jo recognised me at first but then the amount of students they both have taught in
their careers, | wouldn’t expect them to remember everyone!

It was great to catch up with them both, shéring the goss on where all my classmates have
ended up. Some have really made their dreams a reality and | couldn’t be happier for them —
I’m not just saying that, | sincerely mean it. It’s not easy making your dreams come true and
the ones who have done it, have worked incredibly hard to get there and it’s nice to know
their talents and hard work have paid off.

Back to the show, I've got to say | really enjoyed myself. The “voice-over guy” who
introduced each model was brilliant; he worked the crowd and was quite funny too. There
was also a raffle and a magician but | left just after the third showcase, purely because | was
so tired after a long week and | still had to drive myself home.

Holly Hedge announced that they raised an amazing £1420.45 from the event and every
penny will go to.a good cause.

This was the first fashion show event that Holly Hedge has ever done: maybe it'll be a
regular thing? We’ll have to wait and see on that one!




7pm

startmg at

Dress code: Black tie (optional) - dress to impress! -

Held in aid of Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary - kindly organised by supporter,
Natasha Lees Tickets: /45 per person (this includes a 3 course meal served to your
table — 8-10 to a table — followed by coffee or tea

Live music from Momentum and D]J til 1am

For more details or to book your place contact Mrs Lees
on tel: 0117 971 5122 or email: rachit72@hotmail.co.uk




Title: Surname: First Name:
Address:
Postcode: Email address:

Telephone no (daytime): Mobile:

Date:

@ 1 would like to make a one-off donation of (please tick):
J£5 1£10 €15 ([1£20

Other amount £

D | enclose cash/cheque (delete as appropriate) (please make cheques payable to Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary)

D or please debit my Mastercard/Visa/Maestro

ISSUE NO (if you have one):

CARD NUMBER:

VALID FROM: EXPIRY DATE:
/ /

Signature:

SEC NO (last 3 digits on back of card)

Date

D | would like to make a regular payment to Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary and
have completed the banker’s draft form below.

To: The Manager, Bank

Address:

Please pay to National Westminster Bank plc, Bristol City Office Branch for the credit of:

HOLLY HEDGE SANCTUARY Sort Code: 56-00-05 A/C No: 21229015

The sum of £ on (date) & thereafter monthly until further notice

Name (cap letters):

Address:

Signature: Date:

Bank Account No:

bl ]

(please quote above name on inter-bank credit for reference)

Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary, Wild Country Lane, Barrow Gurney, Bristol BS48 3SE
www.hollyhedge.org.uk - Rey charity No: 294606

o Gift Aid declaration

Make your donation go even
further at no extra cost to you

Are you a UK Tax Payer? If so then please
fill out the following gift aid declaration.
Please ensure you have completed your
details in full at the top of this form.

We must have your name, address and
postcode in order to claim back gift aid
on your donation.

[ 1 AM A UK TAX PAYER. Please treat this
donation and all donations | have made to
Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary in the past 4
years and any | make in the future as Gift Aid
donations until further notice.

| understand that the Charity will reclaim 28p of
tax on every £1 that | gave up to 5 April 2008
and will reclaim 25p of tax on every £1 that

| give on or after 6 April 2008. Please notify
Holly Hedge Animal Sanctuary if you change
your name or address while the declaration is
still in force. You can cancel the declaration at
any time by notifying the charity — it will then
not apply to donations you make on or after
the date of the cancellation or such later date
as you specify. You must pay an amount of
Income Tax and/or Capital Gains Tax for each
tax year (6 April one year to 5 April the next)
that is at least equal to the amount of tax that
all the charities and/or CASC that you donate
to will reclaim on your gifts for that tax year.
Other taxes such as VAT and Council Tax do
not qualify.

(11 AM A NOT A UK TAX PAYER




